











St Edmund's Girls' School Wyvern College

Salisbury Sixth Form College

Sarum Academy

The Trafalgar School

Dear Parent/Guardian

Spire FM's 'Bring a pound to work day' - Friday 28th September 2018

I am writing to let you know that all four schools and the sixth form college in Magna Learning Partnership have decided to take part in the Spire FM 'Bring a pound to work day' which takes place on Friday 28th September. This charity day aims to raise £10,000 to help buy a second MRI scanner, the focus of this year's Stars Appeal at Salisbury District Hospital.

The second scanner is needed in Salisbury because there are more patients than the current scanner can cope with. An MRI scanner is used for patients of all ages, from the tiniest baby to the very eldest patient; a new scanner would allow the hospital to benefit from the use of the very latest MRI techniques. I am sure most of us will know someone whose treatment has been positively affected by the information provided to their doctors from an MRI; this is therefore a charitable cause that is very relevant for families and individuals across the area.

What we want to do for 28th September is to hold a charity non uniform day in the schools and we will expect that every student and staff member in Magna Learning Partnership will contribute at least one pound, or more if they can. As a group of schools and central team, we think we might be able to raise as much as £2500, but certainly over £2000.

The Stars Appeal is one of our nominated school charities for the year so we are excited about the contribution we can make through this event.

Yours faithfully

Nicola Bull Headteacher

Wyvern College and St Edmund's Girls' School



